

Security Council

Distr.
GENERAL

S/23240 26 November 1991

ORIGINAL: ENGLISH

LETTER DATED 26 NOVEMBER 1991 FROM THE PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE OF YUGOSLAVIA TO THE UNITED NATIONS ADDRESSED TO THE PRESIDENT OF THE SECURITY COUNCIL.

I have been instructed by my Government to request the establishment of a peace-keeping operation in Yugoslavia which reflects at the same time the expressed desire of the principal parties to the present conflict.

It is expected that the Security Council would be able to act promptly and take the necessary decision for the deployment of such an operation as soon as possible.

The Yugoslav Government highly appreciates the persevering efforts of the Secretary-General and of his personal envoy. Mr. Cyrus Vance enjoys full confidence and support of all parties, which was confirmed at the last meeting at Geneva, on 23 November. His immediate return to Yugoslavia should enable the conclusion of necessary consultations in order to make a recommendation to the Secretary-General on the establishment of a peace-keeping operation in Yugoslavia. Such an operation is necessary for reaching a peaceful solution within the f-amework of The Hague Conference on Yugoslavia, chaired by Lord Carrington.

I would appreciate very much if you would have the text of the present letter circulated as a document of the Security Council.

(<u>Signed</u>) Darko SILOVIC
Permanent Representative of
Yugoslavia to the United Nations